Transportation Committee
Report 16
10 March 2021

107

Comité des transports Rapport 16 Le 10 mars 2021

Extract of Draft Transportation Committee Minutes 16 3 March 2021 Extrait de l'ébauche du procès-verbal 16 du Comité des transports Le 3 mars 2021

Strategic Road Safety Action Plan Annual Report

ACS2021-TSD-TRF-0001

City Wide

Report recommendations

That Transportation Committee recommend that Council:

- 1. Receive the 2020 Road Safety Action Plan Implementation Plan Status Update; and,
- 2. Approve the 2021 Road Safety Action Plan Implementation Plan, as outlined in this report.

Rob Wilkinson, Coordinator, Safer Roads Ottawa Program,
Transportation Services Department provided a detailed overview of the
report. A copy of his PowerPoint presentation is held on file with the
Office of the City Clerk. Also in attendance was Phil Landry, Director,
Transportation Services, TSD, Krista Tanaka, Program Manager, Road
Safety & Traffic Invest, TSD, Steve Bell, Deputy Chief, Ottawa Police
Services and Wendy Stephanson, Chief Financial Officer, Finance
Services Department to respond to questions.

The Committee heard then heard from the following delegation:

Barbara Greenburg on behalf of Bike Ottawa thanked staff for all their hard work on this file. They are happy to see that the plan brings 30 km/h speed limits to streets in the core and are supportive of the efforts for leading pedestrian intervals and no right turns on red lights at intersections which goes a long way to improve safety. However, they feel the interventions do not go far enough to lower fatalities or injuries.

Following the delegation, discussions and questions of staff the Committee CARRIED the report as presented with the following direction

Transportation Committee
Report 16
10 March 2021

108

Comité des transports Rapport 16 Le 10 mars 2021

Extract of Draft Transportation Committee Minutes 16 3 March 2021 Extrait de l'ébauche du procès-verbal 16 du Comité des transports Le 3 mars 2021

to staff:

Direction to Staff:

That staff report back to committee regarding the pilot project for automated school bus stop cameras in Q3 2021.